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Hello JMMS Families,

We hope this newsletter finds you well. We also hope that your child/children have found the
beginning of the school year as rewarding and reinvigorating as we have.

One of the many items covered in the first couple of months of the school year are safety protocols.
These are important aspects of maintaining a safe learning environment. Madison Middle School has
conducted Intruder Drills by reviewing ALICE information (in all classes) and by walking to our rally
point. We have also conducted our first fire drill of the year and will work with the Appleton Fire
Department on how to safely do these drills with all of the construction that is occurring.

Staff has been trained in ALICE (Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate) protocol. Through the
district’s ALICE training, we emphasize that while schools are very safe places, the district values
proactive preparation. The district’s training and practices allow our staff and students to think
carefully about their surroundings at school, and consider what they will do ahead of time in the case
of an emergency.

Tornado, fire, and intruder drills provide our students and staff with the opportunity to practice what to
do in case of an emergency and to familiarize themselves with routes and procedures. We ask every
class to review these procedures for their room on two occasions, once in the first 30 days of school
and again in the second semester.

While September was focused on physical safety in our school, in October, our social-emotional
learning lessons will be centered around Bullying Awareness. Social and emotional safety at school is
also a top priority for us. Weekly lessons will remind students how to report bullying situations (Speak
Up Speak Out anonymous app), how to be an “upstander” rather than a by-stander, and the
importance of being kind and considerate to everyone.

If you ever have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to someone in our office at
920-852-5425. Let’s make it a great school year.

Mrs. Poyee Xiong
Principal

(continued on next page)



Coming Up!

Picture Makeup: Picture makeup day for students is on Friday,
October 4th! This is for those that missed them in September. If
you would like your student to retake their picture you must request
your retake through this link:
https://harmannstudios.wufoo.com/forms/reference-number-request-form/

Parent Teacher Conferences: We are looking forward to meeting
all of you at Parent/Teacher Conferences. Conferences are set up
so that we can together support your student's growth in their
learning and the focus of these conferences will be on student
growth and performance since the beginning of the school year.
Here are our dates/times for P/T Conferences…

● Thursday, October 17 (4:15-7:45pm)
● Monday, October 21 (4:15-7:45pm)
● Wednesday, October 23 (4:00-7:30pm) Virtual Conferences (Google Meet link will be

included in the confirmation email)

For JMMS P/T Conferences, we will be utilizing "My Conference Time" (MCT) as a system for
parents to sign up for parent teacher conferences. In order to make our conferences more efficient
and easier for our families in attendance, parents will be required to register for conferences with
teachers. When scheduling your child's P/T Conferences, please keep the following in mind…

● All conferences are 7 minutes in length. If you feel like you will need longer than 7 minutes,
please communicate with the teacher to set up a longer or alternative conference time.

● Some "specialists" will have 14 min conference slots
● While we encourage you to schedule time with each of your child's teachers, it is not

necessary to schedule a conference with every teacher.
● Families are asked to sign up for a 7 min.conference with each of the students' teachers.

(Please click the yellow box on the homepage to schedule multiple conferences.)
● Please use Infinite Campus to find a current class schedule.
● Please do not schedule back to back conferences, give yourself at least 7 minutes between

each conference.

On Friday, October 4th, you will receive a letter electronically inviting you to sign up for a
conference time. This notification will come around 8:00am.

Here is the process to sign up for a conference time:
● Go to https://www.myconferencetime.com/jmms
● Click the yellow box on the homepage to schedule multiple conferences. Or you can click on

the name of your student's teacher if you are trying to schedule a conference with one teacher
or trying to add a teacher after you've scheduled your conferences.

● Select the desired time for your conference by clicking on Sign Up
● Submit the requested information. Once you register a message will be sent to your email

address
If you need an interpreter for your conference and have not received a call, please call the school
office at 920.854.5425 to request a conference time. You may also call the office for assistance with
scheduling a conference.

https://harmannstudios.wufoo.com/forms/reference-number-request-form/
https://www.myconferencetime.com/jmms


Dance, Dance, Dance!: Dances are an exciting opportunity for students to hang out with friends,
meet new people, and engage in dancing, basketball, and games yet have a safe adult presence.

Without our parent chaperones, this cannot happen. This year, Dances will run in two shifts. 6th
grader dances will run 4:30-6:00. The cost to enter is $4.00. Students enter through the main doors
by the office. IDs are checked and students pay. Students are then free to go to the large gym to
dance, the cafeteria to purchase soda and candy (and play foosball, air hockey or ping pong) or they
can go to the small gym to play basketball. If weather permits, and enough parents are chaperoning,
we will open the inner courtyard for students to hang out. At 6:00, 6th graders leave. PARENTS
please plan to pick up your child promptly at 6:00 in the BACK of the building in the parking lot. (The
front of the building will already have 7th and 8th graders being dropped off for their dance!)

7th and 8th graders, doors will open for you at 6:30. The same procedure takes place. IDs and $5 will
be needed at the door. (Your dance cost is a little more as your dance is 30 minutes longer.) All the
same opportunities are available for 7th and 8th graders! The second dance gets over at 8:30.
Pick-up will be the FRONT of the building!!! Please be prompt!

PARENTS PLEASE CONSIDER CHAPERONING!!! We only hold 4 dances a year! The Student
Council appreciates your efforts in helping us hold these events for students!!! To chaperone please
click on this link or email Mrs. Steiner at lawrence-stein@aasd.k12.wi.us. If ample chaperones are
not available by 10:00AM the day of the dance, we will be forced to cancel our dance.

Students these dances are casual dress. They are meant to be relaxing and fun! Plan to bring your
ID, your $ to get into the dance and maybe a little extra to buy soda and candy! Phones/Cameras are
not permitted! Keep them out of sight if you bring one! Parents are aware that the dances are over at
6:00 or 8:30. Please arrange for your ride ahead of time.

Athletics & After-School Clubs

Boys Basketball: Boys basketball for 7th and 8th graders will start on Monday, October 14th.
Anyone who is playing must have all online paperwork turned in, a hard copy of a physical signed
and dated by a medical professional. Here is a link to our website which takes you through the
process of the online paperwork and sign up. Make sure you click winter sports to get to the sign up
page.

After School Clubs at JMMS : Please read if your son/daughter is signed up or plans to sign up for
an after-school club at Madison Middle School. Our after-school clubs will be run through our 21st
Century Grant (CCLC) that is run by the Boys & Girls Club. Students must register for the
after-school program to participate in any after school clubs.
You can also click on this link (https://mch-foxvalley.my.site.com/portal/s/login-home)
to take you directly to the sign up page.

Once your student has signed up through the Boys& Girls website for the CCLC after school
program, they can start attending the club that they have signed up for. The Boys & Girls Club will
provide your student with a snack and an opportunity for them to stay and do their homework or

https://signup.com/go/NuObnqW
https://madison.aasd.k12.wi.us/co-curriculars/athletics
https://mch-foxvalley.my.site.com/portal/s/login-home


receive homework help after their club has ended. The 21st Century after school program run by the
Boys and Girls Club is open to all students regardless of if they are in a co-curricular club at JMMS.
The hours of operations are 3:20-6pm.If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to
Jessica Johnson. jjohnson@bgclubfoxvalley.org

You can view all the clubs currently running on the announcement tile on your student’s Canvas
page. Click this link for the current announcements.

Ski Club: See copy of announcement slide below.

Attendance Information:

Absence Request Process - available ONLINE: Parents/guardians can use the Absence Request
tool found on Campus Parent/Parent Portal to submit a request that informs the office in advance
when their student is not going to be in school. This feature can be used as an alternative to the
traditional phone calls to the school office. Please see the instructions, found here, on how to submit
an Absence Request via the Campus Portal.

MIDDLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE EDUCATION LESSONS
In collaboration with the Appleton Police Department and Outagamie County Youth and Family
Services, AASD middle schools will be providing Attendance Education Lessons for students and
their families beginning in November. Families may receive a letter as determined by the school
site’s attendance team once their student reaches five unexcused absences. A student is considered
habitually truant if they are absent from school without an excuse for part or all of five or more days
on which school is held during a semester. With the letter, the family will be asked to attend a
meeting with the school to develop a plan for attendance. Part of that plan will include a requirement
for the student and family to participate in an Attendance Education Lesson, which will be held at
each middle school monthly. Information will be shared and discussed regarding attendance
requirements, state law, school obligations, the importance of attending school, and available
resources to improve attendance.

mailto:jjohnson@bgclubfoxvalley.org
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1IbC0yoV85ia9Dd9_PJf-j0lhcTIhCPBgCaxFwXoY38s/edit?usp=sharing
http://portal.aasd.k12.wi.us
https://www.aasd.k12.wi.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=14365360


School Climate News

Wileys: Has your child come home with yellow Wiley tickets? That means they were caught being
responsible, respectful, and/or safe. Yay! Students can save these to enter them into our monthly
mega drawings, or they can spend them on Fridays when we bring out our Wiley Cart full of goodies
and prizes. We are always looking for new, fun things we can add to our Wiley Cart or MEGA
drawing. Let us know if you have ideas or would like to help contribute!

Family Engagement Opportunities:

October Fundraiser: Tuesday, October 29 is our first Family Night Out supporting our school and
our community at Tom’s Drive In. Tom’s will generously donate 20% of sales from 4:00-8:00 to our
school. Be sure to mention “James Madison Middle School” when you place your order. THANK
YOU for supporting our school and our community.

Parent Organization: Look below for volunteer opportunities:
● To volunteer for future events, please check out some opportunities here! Click this link to

sign up. This link will be updated as events are added.
● Follow our Madison Facebook Page and Madison Middle School Parent Organization

Page for other volunteer opportunities and ways to get involved!
● We will be asking parents to help with a meal for our JMMS staff during conferences (Weds.

October 23! More information to come!)

https://docs.google.com/document/d/14q07_fHU94A0ylZfMbtPisxyzf-XPbWWZ2JHfFAD_g4/edit?usp=sharing
https://signup.com/go/NuObnqW
https://www.facebook.com/JMMSWildcats
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1550028822143343
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1550028822143343


Parade Walk! Please see this year's Appleton East Homecoming Parade Invite for our
East-Community Schools…anyone who may want to participate! We would love to see our families
and students join us. Wear GREEN or your JMMS t-shirts! We will line up at 5pm in Mead Pool's
parking lot on Homecoming Friday (October 4). Look for our James Madison Middle School banner
and Wiley the Wildcat! The parade will begin at 5:30pm. Please complete this form to let us know
who’s joining us!

Reminders:

Drop Off/Pick Up: Our drop off and pick up seems to be flowing much better. Please review this
information about Drop off/Pick up and Pg 34-36 in our Parent/Student Handbook. When dropping
off in the zone in front of school, Pull Forward When Room. Please remember to drop off near a
curb in a drop off zone.

Speak Up, Speak Out (SUSO): Safety and security are a top priority at Madison Middle School. We
have established policies and protocols to keep the students and staff safe. We will always
investigate any reports of threats and take appropriate actions to keep our students, staff, and
community safe. We would like to continue to encourage our students and school community to
report anything that could constitute a threat to school safety. The District utilizes SPEAK UP,
SPEAK OUT (SUSO), a 24/7 comprehensive bullying and incident reporting system. Students,
families, school staff, and community members can submit a school safety concern by downloading
the SUSO app (Android and iOS), submitting a tip online, or calling 1-800-MY-SUSO-1. We
recommend typing in "AASD" into the search field.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_HXIXRb8Z4CLU1bur_mHyH7GJ-fliMPRr2BbKuRtKcs/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/PmaWsKz2SVzo3ysx5
https://forms.gle/PmaWsKz2SVzo3ysx5
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ejmDZa2faIJDGILvoAPwjtODn1TjHTRMD4VYxAdGnJo/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ejmDZa2faIJDGILvoAPwjtODn1TjHTRMD4VYxAdGnJo/edit?usp=sharing
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1725483227/aasdk12wius/koqwqet8xbu54n2kmpgv/MADISONParentStudentGuide2024-25.pdf
https://www.aasd.k12.wi.us/families/bullying___pbis/bully___incident_reporting_
https://www.aasd.k12.wi.us/families/bullying___pbis/bully___incident_reporting_
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.p3tips.suso
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/id1500337034
https://www.p3campus.com/tipform.aspx?ID=5150


Useful Tools and Information: Important Dates:

● Setting Canvas Notifications
● Classlink Sign-in Page
● Box Tops for Education
● Madison MS Home Page

○ Grading Guideline
○ Athletics & Co-curriculars

● Follow us Facebook
● Madison MS Parent Organization Page
● Madison Parent Handbook -- can’t find

the information you are looking for?
More than likely, it can be found in this!

● September 30
○ No School

● October 11
○ School Dance

● October 25
○ No School

● November 27-29
○ Thanksgiving Break

Click here to sign up

https://aasd.instructure.com/courses/10085/pages/notifications?module_item_id=401918
https://myapps.classlink.com/appleton
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1IrtFNN9pGV6CGIX24iVgwgb6PuketZDu-svnAzBkkcw/edit?usp=sharing
https://madison.aasd.k12.wi.us/
https://www.aasd.k12.wi.us/academics/grading-assessment/grade-determination
https://www.facebook.com/JMMSWildcats
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1550028822143343
https://docs.google.com/document/d/15Dx-VLJXFf2TD0dFNjqWtidA-Z7qybLVTEfnttDInik/edit?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/ssY29Je5ojm6LQup9







